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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Dr. Lindsay Neil
	46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
	01750 720841

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk

on Monday 9th January, 2012, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton, Dr Lindsay Neil, Tommy Combe, Bob Kerr, Caroline Cruickshank, Jim Gibson, Ian King, Gordon Edgar, John Munro, David Bethune, Alistair Pattullo

[Also in attendance 1 member of the press and 3 members of the public]

Chairman Graham Easton welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.

Condolences were expressed to the families of Eleanor McCudden and Ella Phaup and unanimous tribute paid to the valued service they have given to the local community during their lifetimes. 
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillor Wilma Gunn, PC Roy Brown, Scottish Borders Councillor Riddell-Carre
3) The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 12th December were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: D Bethune).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: None
5) Declaration of Interest: None
6) (a) Lothian and Borders Police – written report submitted by PC Brown prior to meeting and read out by chairman. Ian King passed on complaints from members of the public about speeding in Bannerfield Drive and Raeburn Meadow. Illegal parking on High Street was discussed and it was agreed that attendance by traffic warden is needed to remedy situation.

(b) SB Wardens  - not present, no report. Ian King asked Cllr Gunn if SBC Councillors could pass on reports from SB Wardens to CC. Cllr Gunn agreed to this. Caroline Cruickshank expressed concern about dog waste in Mill Street, Jim Gibson said Bleachfield Road is another problem area and suggested that a lack of bins is making dog owners disinclined to pick up waste. Cllr Gunn advised that Wardens would be concentrating attention on Selkirk soon.
7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/01655/AMC: Land NE of Stables Cottage, Bridgelands, Selkirk - Erection of Dwelling House and Internal Garage


	
	Approval recommended




(b) Any other planning matters: None


OPEN FORUM
a) Lindsay Neil proposed CC reverts to previous time of 8.00 for Open Forum. Dave Firth said 8.00 might be too late and may put members of the public off attending CC meetings, a view supported by Bob Kerr. Ian King suggested planning matters be placed on the agenda after open forum. On Cllr Gunn’s suggestion it was agreed that it is important that open forum is held at a regular time and a final decision was held over to the next meeting.

b) Local resident Dave Firth referred to his previous complaint about youth problems in Curror Street, and advised the situation has improved but the problem has moved elsewhere (eg Beechbank). Chairman explained about the ‘Diversionary Project’ initiative to deal with 10 youths identified by police as being mainly responsible for youth calls. This will take place over the next 10 weeks and will be done in conjunction with police and other local groups. Cllr Davidson reported that steps may be taken to have school gates closed at 7.00pm. Chairman will keep Dave Firth updated. Cllr Gunn commented that police are particularly aware of situation on Curror Street and Chairman stressed again that all incidents must be reported to police and an incident number obtained.

c)Local resident Dougie Purves repeated complaints made at previous meeting regarding blocked drains at various locations in Selkirk. Jim Gibson reiterated similar complaints about blocked drains on A7 (especially at Baxters) causing road flooding and suggested that this might be connected to roads not being properly swept. Gordon Edgar clarified that road sweeping is responsibility of SBC and clearing drains is down to BEAR. This will be raised again at the next A7 Action Group. Secretary to write to BEAR and MSP to convey CC concerns on this subject. Tommy Combe also advised that road markings were almost wholly worn away in the Lindean area.

Thanked Parish Church for acknowledging donation made to Dry Rot Fund. 

Asked Cllr Gunn how many grit bins there are in Tweedbank, suggesting that there may be a better allocation in Council Leader David Parker’s ward. Cllr Davidson reported SBC currently has spare grit bins waiting to be re-allocated. 

Cllr Davidson advised there are no plans to have the suspension bridge at Bowhill replaced.

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:
Cllr Davidson: confirmed that competitive tenders for restoration work at the Haining are being sought from Borders based firms.
(a) Councillors will be fighting for retention of Selkirk Sheriff Court; closure has to be subject to public consultation and outlined arguments against closure. Suggested forming a working group with police and local organisations to prepare case for retention. CC and individual councillors should write to Scottish Court Services and First Minister with objections.
(b) Is lobbying to identify site for new primary school in Selkirk (to replace Knowepark) so steps can be taken to protect site. Ian King asked if SBC would be open to suggestions from CC regarding the search for an alternative site.  

(c) Tourist Information boards have now been placed in car park and at Baxter’s, with moves afoot to have a board sited in Hillside Garage.

(d) Advised that the Council would discuss the proposed closures of Broadmeadows (and Melrose) youth hostels this Friday (13th)

(e) Confirmed that an introductory meeting would be held tomorrow (10th) to begin the THLF process 

Cllr Gunn:

       (a) spoke to his report which has now been circulated

Lindsay Neil asked if it was true that a member of CC had accused SBC Councillors of voting in support of library relocation? Cllr Gunn replied that the un-named CC member had been quoted in the press and went on to say that neither he nor his colleagues at SBC had in fact voted in favour of the proposals to relocate the library. 

Ian King pointed out that the exterior of the Contact Centre was in a very poor state and had not been attended to despite previous CC complaints about this.

      Cllr Riddell-Carre: Not present, no report.


Lindsay Neil recorded the CC’s disapproval of persistent non-attendance at CC meetings by one SBC Councillor.  


9) Common Good Fund update / report  
Cllr Gunn reported that CGF assets are to be managed centrally. Lindsay Neil asked Cllr Gunn where public can access minutes of CGF meetings, Cllr Gunn said last meeting was on 15th December and that minutes are contained in minutes of SBC full council meeting and are available as hard copy or online. 

Ian King asked for an update regarding negotiations with Scottish Water regarding their proposed development on South Common.  Cllr Gunn advised that Scottish Water have not submitted further plans yet but CGF working group is aware of need to keep close attention to the environmental/visual implications of  this especially as the present tank is leaking badly.

10) Correspondence

1) Secretary to respond to invitation from Borders Deer Management Group, no CC members will attend, but will request to be kept informed of outcome of meeting.

2) Flodden 500 AGM – several CC members will attend.

3) Catalogue of memorabilia for Queen’s Diamond Jubilee  - noted

11) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – SBC has submitted, for comment, the text for a revised ‘Walks around Selkirk’ booklet.

12) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – John Munro reported that a group of 17 school children and 2 teachers will be visiting in April and highlighted that the closure of the Youth Hostel in Melrose will seriously hamper such visits in future.

13) Scott’s Selkirk: No report
14) Report on Evening Study Classes – Classes have commenced and attendances are up on last year.
15) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies: None
16) Other competent business

(a) Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations; it was agreed that something should be done to mark this occasion and Tommy Combe will look into the feasibility of presenting a commemorative medal to primary school pupils.

(b) Assistant Secretary; an individual has offered to take on this duty on a voluntary basis, CC has agreed to gratefully accept the offer.

(c) Chairman has toured litter ‘hot spots’ in Selkirk with a member of the press, one particularly bad area has now been cleaned up.

(d) Town Hall clock needs urgent attention; lights are not working and the curfew bell is not ringing

(e) Tommy Combe reported that hanging baskets at the Cross Keys have been pulled down and that the awnings of this building have also been pulled down. 

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council: 

Monday 13th February 2012, at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk.

The Meeting closed at 8.34 pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

